9th January 2015

Dear Parents,
Welcome back to a busy Spring Term!
General Information
This term’s topic is 'Land Ahoy!’ and we have many exciting experiences planned; please find overleaf a brief overview of some of these activities. The role-play area is being transformed into a pirate ship and the children will work together in the making of props and posters to aid their play.

PE
Year 1 children will have PE on a Tuesday and Thursday.  We are unable to use the hall for PE sessions this term and so all PE lessons will take place outside.  Please ensure that your child has very warm clothing (jogging bottoms, t-shirts, jumpers and trainers) for these sessions.

Snack 

If you would like your child to have School Fruit Snack, the charge for the half term period Tuesday 6th January 2015 to Friday 13th February 2015 is £8.70. Cash is preferable as we purchase items for the children two or three times a week to ensure freshness. Please return snack money in an envelope clearly marked with your child’s name by Wednesday 14h January 2015. Just a quick reminder, if your child is having a school lunch they must still bring in a fruit snack or pay the above.
Reading 
Individual reading books will be changed in the usual way on their reading days. Your child’s reading day will be ………………………………………………….Please remember that if your child has completed their books before the designated reading day and you have written a comment on their reading card, they will be able to take another book of their choice home.
Homework and Spellings

Your child will continue to be given a simple piece of homework every Friday in homework file, to be completed and handed in by the following week.  They will also be given a list of 5 spellings to learn, to be informally tested on the following Friday.  The homework will be phonic, number or topic based which enables the children to share and secure what they are learning in school.

Violin

Due to personal circumstances violin lessons will be on hold until further notice.
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During this topic pupils will be:
· Finding out about the work of the RNLI

· Learning about water safety

· Investigating materials that float, sink and those that are waterproof

· Testing and making boats from a variety of materials

· Finding out about pirates

· Writing letters in a bottle, explanations, invitations, recipes and recounts
We will be holding a ‘Pirate Day’ during our topic where pupils will have the opportunity to dress up and take part in a wide range of pirate activities. (More details to follow)
If you have any books, pictures or artefacts that you feel would help resource our project, we would be very grateful if you could send them into school with your child. 
Thank you in advance for your support.

Please do not hesitate to come and see me, if you have any queries or problems. I’m always available at the end of the school day after the children have been safely returned to their parents/guardians. 

Mrs Trigg
